SPECIAL MEETING

February 11, 2025
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Jon Skelton on Tuesday, February 11, 2025 at 5:00 P.M. at the City/Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
             Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Skelton, Kippley; Clerk-Knaus; Jacob Crispo, Brian Guldan (Zoom)
             Absent:                 Amanda Gross

1.) Jon Skelton called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. & roll call was taken
2.) Bolton & Menk representatives met with the Township Board to discuss the status of the Joint Water Project from a Town’s perspective; they want the Township Board to know they as representatives work for the Township Board and are here to answer questions and any potential concerns regarding the Project to the best of their engineering ability    
3.) The Project timeline was reviewed which completion of the Plant expected in 2026 for the current Project; City of Hoyt Lakes addition to the system would be construction beginning in 2028 with completion in 2030.  Township expansion possibilities were discussed and reviewed by the provided map.  There is a current funding gap which Hoyt Lakes could buy down.  It was discussed the Township needs to get a financial advisor to review our rates and what will be needed to collect to pay our share of the debt.  Billing, and staffing of infrastructure will be the responsibility of each entity.  This will need clarification in the JPA which is being reviewed and revised.  The JPA language needs to be revised to not include the water towers, according to Guldan.   The Town Board explained their concerns and language items needing discussion moving forward including but not limited to rates, annexation, payoff of debt, and collection of rates.  The difference for Townships versus Cities is we do not set our levy and the Town needs to be able to ensure the enterprise pays for itself.  Jacob and Brian answered all the Board’s questions and agreed we will meet periodically when needed and the Project status is exciting and a good thing for all of the communities involved.  Bolton & Menk will include the Township in any Township meetings they have in the future for new funding opportunities.    
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 6:27 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________                 ____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                           Jon Skelton, Chairman 
